## FEDERAL SECURITY AGENCY OFFICE OF COMMUNITY WAR SERVICES

800 Kansas Avenue Topeka, Kansas May 13, 1944

Dr. Forrest C. Allen Director of Physical Education Department of Physical Education University of Kansas Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Dr. Allen:

Thank you for your letter of May 8 enclosing information regarding the Recreation Institute to be conducted on the University Campus.

I am distributing a few copies of the material to committees in communities where I have worked. I also hope to attend a portion of the session myself.

Sincerely yours

J. Lee Brown Field Recreation Representative

JLB:tlm

